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THE Centenary Year OF Rotary
February is World Understanding Month
President’s Report
Greetings Fellows,

Welcome back once again after our break last week for the Australia Day holiday. I hope that everyone enjoyed their celebrations wherever they may have been.

Firstly, congratulations to Bill Carney on being elected Mayor of Strathfield. Well done Bill I am sure that you will do a splendid job!

A couple of reminders of important dates for your diary that require your support. Thursday February 17th is the Golf Day in support of the TRISH Foundation; please contact Niall King for further information.

Wednesday February 23rd is our combined clubs Rotary Centenary Celebration evening. This will be a fantastic event as Ray McCluskie and his team have put in an enormous effort to put together this once in a lifetime event.

As I have previously mentioned we will be collecting for the victims of the tsunami. At this moment we have been unable to contact directly the Rotary Clubs in the affected areas but hope to have that contact in the future. Unless we can be assured that our donations are 100% secure and used only for directly helping the victims I will be seeking advice from District at the upcoming Presidents meeting on Friday night.

One thing that has come to my attention is that Father Chris Riley is currently overseas doing some great work with the victims in the needy areas and that perhaps we could utilize the expertise of Father Chris and his team to disburse our funds. At least we would be assured that the donations would be used wisely. Please let me know what you think.

That’s all for now, more next week and until then,    “LET’S CELEBRATE ROTARY”
President Keith.
To-Night’s Meeting
*****************************
Michelle Nash

Success Masters

Congratulations

****************************
Birthdays
4/02/2004
Peter Foss

5/02/2004
Ted Ingall

Anniversaries
8/02/2004
Ray & Ann McCluskie

Last Meeting
****************************
Director Kevin Beltrame introduced our four nominees from the recently completed R.Y.L.A (Rotary Youth Leadership Award) conference. Katie Barlow, Brandon Clark, Paul Harries and Monique Menzies reported on their R.Y.L.A. experience and the highlights of their week at Springwood.  From their comments, the usual high standard of the RYLA camp is still evident.

Visitors

Umesh and Anuradha Kamkolkar from the Rotary Club of Rylestone/Kandos.
Coming Events

****************************
"Rotary Charity Golf Day"

Thursday 17 February 2005

Contact Niall King or Ray Wilson

Rotary Centennial Celebrations

Wednesday 23 February 2005
Neil Diamond Concert
Friday March 11th, 2005. Tickets allocated.
District 9690 Conference 

18th – 20th March 2005 at the National Convention Centre Canberra. Contact Conference Chairman Ted Ingall.
Bike the Park
(Sydney Olympic Park Bike Ride)
Sunday 1st May 2005.  All members required to make this a successful fund raiser. Contact Rod McDougall / Steve Taylor for details.

Next Rotary Meeting

****************************
Wednesday 9th February 2005
Robert McDonald
Car Design and Insurance Costs
Future Club Meetings
****************************
16 February2005
Malcolm Little OAM: St. Johns Ambulance
23 February2005
Rotary Centennial Celebration Evening
Announcements

****************************
From President Keith Byrn: -

· President Keith proposes to contact a Rotary Club in the tsunami affected area and offer to adopt a local project, possibly a whole of District Project.

· An email from District has asked for a nominee for the resolutions committee at the District Conference.  Bob Templeman has offered to read the documents.

· Commitment sheet from Shirley Del Prado for the BBQ at Bendigo Bank opening on Sunday 30/01/2005 and from Ray McCluskie for the Centenary Dinner.

· Ray McCluskie has produced a draft program for the Centenary Dinner.

From Secretary Tony Lanzafame: -

· Many cards and letters to the Club for Christmas greetings.

· Rotary Centenary Library Project.

· Annual Report from the Rotary Foundation.

· The Indonesian Consul has written to the Club about a fund raiser on the 09/02/2005 for the Tsunami victims.
From President –Elect George Hallworth: -

· George thanked the members for the attendance at the two informal Rotary gatherings and gave a brief report on their success..

From Treasurer Allan Peteresen : -
· SEMI ANNUAL DUES for JAN-JUN 2005 ARE NOW PAYABLE @  $115.00                       CASH   CHEQUE   CREDIT CARD
· HAVE YOU PAID FOR YOUR 2004 CHRISTMAS CAKES &/or PUDDINGS?
From Director Bradley Ayres : -
· In the February/March period, our district will be visited by a GSE Group from the USA. After they attend the conference in Canberra, we need to billet them with Strathfield Members on Sunday 20 March and Monday 21 March. If you think you have a spare bed for these two nights, please contact Bradley Ayres.
From Director Paul Giammarco : -
· BowelScan Project begins next month.  Volunteers needed to collect items on Friday 18/02/2005 or Sat 19/02/2005.
From Director Kevin Beltrame: -
· RYLA Camp went well and all had a good time.

· Strathfield Council and Our Club are holding Youth Awards in the first week of Feb.

From Niall King: -
· The Strathfield Rotary Golf Day is only four weeks away.

From Steve Taylor: -
· The Olympic Park Bike Ride will be held on the 1st May 2005.

From Ted Ingall: -
· The District Conference in Canberra 18th – 20th March 2005 at the National Convention Centre Canberra 
Raffle

The raffle raised $227.00. (Good Work Paul).

1st prize Charles Pitt 

–Bottle of Scotch
2nd prize RYLA guest

– Bottle of wine
3rd prize George Hallworth
–Dinner next week 

Statistics 
· Allan Petersen reported that six members owe money for their Xmas raffle tickets.
· Many members still need to pay for their Xmas cakes and puddings.

· $102.70 raised by the Sergeant.
Resolution Forum at the District Conference

****************************
Bob Templeman has read through the papers to be discussed at the Resolutions Forum at the Canberra District Conference in March.

Each Club is asked to have its own forum to assess opinions on the following items; the results from each Club to be presented by their nominated attendee.
1. Where would you like to see Rotary in 10 years from now?

2. How would Rotarians in District 9690 react to an amalgamation with a neighbouring Club?
3. Rotary Governance…is it restrictive or liberating?

4. Is your club value for money?

5. How can Rotary profit from Vocational Service?

6. Whatever happened to Interact in District 9690?
7. What is the future of the Youth Exchange Program?

8. How does your club operate its Risk Assessment Policy?

9. What do Clubs expect of their District Governors?

10. What other concerns do you have about Rotary in District 9690?

Any comments, suggestions or criticisms may be given to Bob Templeman.

Bike the Park 

A reminder from Rod McDougall that Bike the Park will be held once again this year at Sydney Olympic Park, on Sunday 1 May. 
The event is the club’s major fund-raiser this year and maximum support from members is required to help with the many roles, especially marshalling –
please reserve the date in your diary.

Key contacts within the committee for the ride are:

Sponsorship
Steve Taylor
Marshals
Keith Stockall

Promotion
Euan Watson
Registration
Alan Taylor

Right now, Steve Taylor needs your help with suggestions for sponsors. Please get in touch with him if you have ideas or, preferably, specific contacts within organisations who may wish to sponsor.

Humour from Our Members

*******************************
Most Embarrassing First Date!

From Steve Taylor
This just tells you how hard it is to be single nowadays. This was on the "Tonight Show" with Jay Leno. Jay went into the audience to find the most embarrassing first date that a woman ever had. The winner described her worst first date experience. There absolutely no question as to why her tale took the prize!

Marilyn said it was midwinter... snowing and quite cold...and the guy had taken her skiing to Lake Arrowhead. It was a day trip (no overnight). No, not Marilyn. They were strangers, after all, and truly had never met before.

The outing was fun but relatively uneventful until they were headed home late that afternoon. They were driving back down the mountain, when she

gradually began to realize that she should not have had that extra latte. They were about an hour away from anywhere with a rest room and in the middle of nowhere! Her companion suggested she try to hold it, which she did for awhile. Unfortunately, because of the heavy snow and slow going, there came a point where she told him that he had better stop and let her pee beside the road, or it would be the front seat of his car.

They stopped and she quickly crawled out beside the car, yanked her pants down and started. Unfortunately, in the deep snow she didn't have good footing, so she let her butt rest against the rear fender to steady herself.

Her companion stood on the side of the car watching for traffic and indeed was a real gentleman and refrained from peeking.

All she could think about was the relief she felt despite the rather embarrassing nature of the situation.

Upon finishing however, she soon became aware of another sensation. As she bent to pull up her pants, the young lady discovered her buttocks were firmly glued against the car's fender.

Thoughts of tongues frozen to pump handles immediately came to mind as she attempted to disengage her flesh from the icy metal. It was quickly apparent that she had a brand new problem due to the extreme cold.

Horrified by her plight and yet aware of the humour she answered her date's concerns about "what was taking so long" with a reply that indeed, she was "freezing her butt off and needed some assistance"!

He came around the car as she tried to cover herself with her sweater and then, as she looked imploringly into his eyes, he burst out laughing.

She too, got the giggles and when they finally managed to compose themselves, they assessed her dilemma.

Obviously, as hysterical as the situation was, they also were faced with a real problem. Both agreed it would take something hot to free her chilly cheeks from the grip of the icy metal!

Thinking about what had gotten her into the predicament in the first place, both quickly realized that there was only one way to get her free.

So, as she looked the other way, her first time date proceeded to unzip his pants and pee her butt off the fender.

As for the Tonight Show... she took the prize hands down... or perhaps that should be "pants down."

And you thought your first date was embarrassing.

Jay Leno's comment: This gives a whole new meaning to being "pissed off".

Subject: Dentist 
From Roger Vince
A Scotsman goes to the dentist and asks how much it is for a tooth extraction.
"$85 for an extraction sir" was the dentist's reply.
"Och... huv ye no got anythin' cheaper?" asks the Scotsman, getting agitated.
"But that's the normal charge for an extraction sir" said the dentist.
"What about if ye din't use any anesthetic?" asked the Scotsman, hopefully.
"Well, it's highly unusual sir, could be quite painful, but if that's what you want, I suppose I can do it for $70" said the dentist.
"Hmmmm, what about if yer used one of your dentist trainees and still without anesthetics?" said the Scotsman.
"Well, it's possible but they are only training and I can't guarantee their level of professionalism and it'll be a lot more painful.  I suppose in that case we can bring the price down to, say, $40" said the dentist.
"Och... that's still a bit much; how about if ye make it a trainin' session and have yer student do the extraction and the other students watchin' and learnin?" said the Scotsman, hopefully.
"Hmmmmm, well, OK, it'll be good for the students, I suppose.  I'll charge you only $5 in that case." said the dentist.
"Now yer talkin' laddie! It's a deal" said the Scotsman. "Can you confirm an appointment for the wife on Tuesday?
Truisms

From Steve Taylor
People who live in glass houses should make love in the basement... 

Never read the fine print. There ain't no way you're going to like it. 

If you let a smile be your umbrella, then most likely your butt will get soaking wet... 

The only two things we do with greater frequency in middle age are urinate and attend funerals. 

The trouble with bucket seats is that not everybody has the same size bucket... 

To err is human, to forgive - highly unlikely... 

Do you realize that in about 40 years, we'll have thousands of old ladies running around with tattoos?... 

Money can't buy happiness -- but somehow it's more comfortable to cry in a Porsche than in a Hyundai. 

Drinking makes some husbands see double and feel single... 

Living in a nudist colony takes all the fun out of Halloween... 

After a certain age, if you don't wake up aching in every joint, you are probably dead... 

As usual, if you don't forward this to 10 of your friends within the next 5 minutes, your belly button will fall off. Really... it's true! Have I ever lied to you?..[image: image3.jpg]
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